7302 Kanis Road

McCLELLAND | P.O. Box 34087
CONSULTING Ll
ENGINEERS, INC. www mclelland-engrs.com

March 12, 2018

Gavin Gray

Enforcement Analyst

Enforcement Branch, Office of Water Quality
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock Arkansas 72118-5317

RE:  Warning on Effluent Violations and Request for CAP
AFIN: 21-00045
NPDES Permit No.: AR0033987
Dumas WWTP — City of Dumas, Arkansas

Dear Gavin:

As a follow-up to our letter dated February 23, 2018, McClelland Consulting Engineers (MCE)
1s now addressing the above reference matter on the behalf of the city of Dumas (City).

MCE has evaluated the violations and other related issues to develop the milestones. Attached
are the milestones for the corrective action plan (CAP). We anticipate resolving the violations
by December 31, 2018. It should be noted, if the solutions to the violations would require permit
modification, then additional time may be required contingent upon the permitting requirements
of ADEQ.

In the interim, the City will continue to exercise caution and good operating skills to minimize
excursions of the permit limits, and potentially reduce any significant negative effects on the
recelving stream.

MCE will provide quarterly progress reports until the facility meets the terms and conditions of
its NPDES Permit. We look forward to working with you in this endeavor.

McClelland Consulting Engineers
CAbA e 0
Chid H. Kwelle, Ph.D., P.E.
Enclosures

CC:  The Honorable Mayor Johnny Brigham, City of Dumas, 155 E. Waterman, Dumas, AR
71639

Adam Triche, Principal, and Assistant Department head for water and wastewater, MCE;
Email: atriche@mce.us.com



